
   

 
 
 

     
 

  

 
          

 

 
 

 
 

  
  

   
 
        

 
 

     
 

 
 

   
  

 
      

  
 

  
   

    
    

 
  

 
        

     
   

 
 

     
     

 
   

 
 

~TORONTO 

方卓怡 市議員 Paula Fletcher 
City Councillor | Ward 14 Toronto-Danforth 

July 7th, 2025 

Toronto and East York Community Council 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Re: Parking Amendments - Carlaw Avenue at Badgerow Avenue (Pape Avenue 
Junior Public School and Pape Children’s House) 

Dear Councillor Moise and Toronto and East York Community Council, 

Residents have been deeply affected by the intrusive Ontario Line construction carried out by 
Metrolinx. One of the main construction sites has been at Pape and Langley, directly affecting 
the safety and quality of education at Pape Avenue Junior Public School and Pape Children’s 
House childcare centre at 220 Langley Avenue. 

The Toronto District School Board has approved the temporary relocation of these facilities to 
the Adult Learning Centre located at 540 Jones Avenue for two academic years, from 
September 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027. 

To support this relocation, Toronto Lands Corporation has requested a school bus zone on 
Carlaw at Badgerow to accommodate the 3 school buses transporting children from Pape 
Avenue Junior Public School and Pape Children’s House childcare centre cumulatively. 

Recommendations: 

1. City Council designate a temporary school bus loading zone in effect, from 7:30 a.m. to 
6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, on the east side of Carlaw Avenue, between Badgerow 
Avenue and a point 20 metres north, from September 1, 2025, to June 30, 2027, 
inclusive. 

2. City Council rescind the existing parking machine regulation in effect from 8:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m., Monday to Saturday; 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., Sunday, at a rate of $3.00 per 
hour and for a maximum period of three (3) hours, on the east side of Carlaw Avenue, 
between Badgerow Avenue and a point 20 metres north, from September 1, 2025, to 
June 30, 2027, inclusive. 
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方卓怡 市議員 Paula Fletcher 
City Councillor | Ward 14 Toronto-Danforth 

3. City Council rescind the existing parking prohibition in effect from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m., Monday to Friday, except public holidays, on the east side of Carlaw Avenue, 
between Badgerow Avenue and a point 20 metres north, from September 1, 2025, to 
June 30, 2027, inclusive. 

4. City Council authorize a parking machine designation in effect from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 
p.m., Saturday; and 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., Sunday, at a rate of $3.00 per hour and for a 
maximum period of three (3) hours, on the east side of Carlaw Avenue, between 
Badgerow Avenue and a point 20 metres north, from September 1, 2025, to June 30, 
2027, inclusive. 

5. City Council authorize the appropriate City officials to submit directly to the Council at 
the appropriate time any necessary bills to amend the appropriate City of Toronto 
Municipal Code Chapters, and any Schedules to the Chapters, to reinstate the traffic and 
parking regulations to what they were implemented prior to the by-law amendments. 

Sincerely, 

Paula Fletcher 
City Councillor 
Ward 14, Toronto-Danforth 
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